PUBLIC NOTICE
Public Hearing

Noftice is hereby given that, in accordance with O.C.G.A. 32-7-2(b) (1), the Brooks County
Board of Commissioners will conduct a Public Hearing on December 4, 2023, at 5:00 p.m.
in the Courtroom of the Brooks County Courthouse located at 100 East Screven Street,
Quitman, GA 31643. This Public Hearing is being called for the purpose of soliciting public
comments on the following subject:

1. For the consideration of the abandonment of the entirety of Charles Lane in
Quitman, GA.

All persons wishing to be heard at this Public Hearing should contact the Brooks County
Clerk at (229) 263-5561 at least twenty-four (24) hours in advance of the hearing to have
their name added to the list of those wishing to address the Board or may appear in
person and sign up to speak prior to the start of the hearing.

In accordance with the law, the County Administrator has provided personal written
notice to the property owners located on the road that is being considered for
closure/abandonment.

The Brooks County Board of Commissioners will decide whether or not to close the
aforementioned County Road during the Regular Monthly Meeting on December 4,
2023.

Patrick Folsom, Chairman
Brooks County Board of Commissioners



